# Dacusville Business Association

November 2010

### A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Members,

I am very proud of the accomplishments of the Dacusville Business Association in the year 2010. Our Past, Present, and Future recognition supper and ceremony for the first responders was a huge success. By the time we have our next meeting all three of the "WELCOME TO THE DACUSVILLE COMMUNITY" signs will be in place. We also increased our membership and have laid the ground work for a promising 2011. This was a joint effort by the membership and the Executive Board. I THANK all for your participation and membership in the DBA.

The major goal has been and continues to be the creation of a community center for our community. The Dacusville Community Club has this as their main goal also. At our last meeting, I explained that the boards of each organization came to the same conclusion that the timing is now right for the two groups to join forces for the betterment of the Greater Dacusville Area. As such I have invited the membership of the DCC to attend our meeting on November 16<sup>th</sup>. This will give the membership of the DBA an opportunity to interact with and better understand the goals and objectives of each organization so that we can work to come together as one. A lot work is yet to be done. The legal issue of the 501©3 and writing of new bylaws will take some time. Any suggestions or comments regarding this transition are welcomed.

The election of officers for 2011 will take place at our next meeting. If anyone would like to be considered for an office in the DBA please contact Jim Shelton. His number is 864-836-8465.

Your attendance at our next meeting will be appreciated.

Ronny Hall President 864-306-1407

# DACUSVILLE BUSINESS ASSOCIATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President - Ronny Hall

Vice President - Teresa Handley

Treasurer - James McCoy-Bruce

Secretary - Sylvia Hughes

Board Member at Large - Jim Shelton

## November 16<sup>th</sup> Meeting

### Mark Your Calendars

Dacusville Lions Club

7:00 pm

SAVE THE DATE November 16th

Bring a Friend

#### **MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 21, 2010 MEETING**

The bi-monthly meeting of The Dacusville Business Association was held on September 21, 2010 at the Dacusville Lions' Club. Invocation was given by Jim Shelton. President Ronny Hall welcomed attendees and gave opening remarks. Minutes of the July 20, 2010 meeting were read and approved with corrections. The treasurer's report was given and will be filed.

OLD BUSINESS Welcome Signs- The Childress family has designated a spot for their sign on Hwy 186, and President Hall is meeting the officials from Spinx regarding a designated spot near their station on Thomas Mill Road for the third sign. Tom Ponder and Ronny Hall will serve as the beautification committee to keep the grounds around these signs neat. Nominations for officers for 2011 are being taken. See Jim Shelton if you are interested in serving, especially in the Treasurer capacity. DBA and the Dacusville Community Club are in the discussing phase of combining these two organizations. Involved is the legality, name change, rewriting bylaws, etc. of the combination. More information will follow in the months to come. DBA member, John Given, will be working with Bob Spalding on our present website under Dacusville.org.

**NEW BUSINESS** Discussion followed on the possibility of compiling a Directory of Members for 2011. President Hall is asking for member input on new ideas and goals for 2011. **OTHER BUSINESS** Dacusville Elementary PTO is sponsoring a Past-Present-Future Program at the end of the school year. May 14, 2011 is the designated day for the ribbon cutting ceremony at the new Dacusville Elementary School. Rhonda Marley with the Dacusville Elementary School PTO discussed current t-shirts and commemorative ornament fundraisers. Henry Wilson, coach of the Dacusville Middle School Robotics Club discussed current projects and competitions, and emphasized the need for community support. **SPEAKER** Mike Jones, co-owner of the Lighthouse Restaurant in Dacusville, discussed his background and his coming back to Dacusville after having lived in the New England states for a number of years. Mike experienced major health issues upon opening the restaurant, and while he is still recuperating, he is optimistic about the success of his restaurant President Hall closed our meeting by asking members to get on a committee, get involved and express ideas for next year.

Sylvia D. Hughes, Secretary